# St. Mary's & St. Joan of Arc Parishes Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time July 19, 2020

#### Masses this Week:

Sun., July 19, 9 AM – *St. Joan's* 

Rosemary Smith by Midge

11 AM – *St. Mary*'s

Anthony Stillittano by the Family

Mon., July 20, 8 AM – St. Mary's

Beverly Weeks by Eleana Melega

Tues., July 21, 8 AM – *St. Joan's* 

For Victim's of Sexual Assault

Wed., July 22, 8 AM – St. Mary's

For the People of St. Mary's and St. Joan's

Thurs., July 23, 8 AM - St. Mary's

Jerimiah Williams by the Reilly Rauscher Family

Sat., July 25, 5 PM, Vigil – St. Mary's

Irene Steele by Betty Faraone

Sun., July 26, 9 AM – St. Joan's

Barbara Bombard by Elaine Gray

11 AM – St. Mary's

Sue Arseculeratne by St. Mary's Parish Family

#### This Week's Events

Sun., July 19, 11am – Sunday Mass (L-s)

Mon., July 20, 5-6PM – Confessions (at St. Mary's)

Tues., July 21, 7 PM – Cardinal Newman Reading Group

(Dudrick's)

Wed., July 22, 7 PM – Catholicism 101 (L-s)

Thurs., July 23, 7pm – Parish Family Rosary (HUP)

Fri., July 24, 3pm – Divine Mercy Chaplet (HUP)

Sat., July 25, Noon - Convalidation

Sun., July 26, 11am – Sunday Mass (L-s)

# **Bishop Lucia Will Be Visiting Us!**

Bishop Lucia will be presiding over all of our weekend Masses at St. Mary's & St. Joan's the weekend of July 25/26. Please help us prepare St. Mary's & St. Joan's for his visit by helping spruce things up around campus! We are deeply honored that Bishop Lucia has decided to spend a full weekend with our parish communities.

#### Father Hage Will Be Away

Father Hage will be on his family vacation in Lake George, NY from Monday, July 27, until Friday, July 31. Deacon Paul will be covering all pastoral situations that might arise while Father Hage is away. Father Carey will not be able to cover the daily Masses that week, so there will be no daily Mass from Monday, July 27 through Thursday, July 30. The church will be open for private prayer and devotion throughout the day. There will also be no Confessions heard on Monday, July 27. Daily Mass and Confessions will resume on Monday, August 3.

#### FROM THE DESK OF FATHER HAGE

Please help me welcome Bishop Lucia at all of our Masses the weekend of July 25/26. Bishop is coming to make an important announcement about the future of our communities. I pray and hope that as many people as possible try to attend or at least tune into the livestream on that Sunday at 11am. Unfortunately, we will not be able to host a public reception for the bishop because of COVID-19 limitations, but our Pastoral Councils thought it might be a good idea to invite everyone to bring religious items from home, so we can have Bishop Lucia give a special blessing over these items at the end of each Mass. Feel free to bring any religious items to church next weekend that you would like blessed by the bishop. Bishop has also elected to stay with me in the rectory the night of Saturday, July 25. I have to say that I am deeply honored that he has chosen to stay with us. Some of our Pastoral Council members said they cannot remember the last time a bishop stayed in our rectory. What a blessing! Even though significant change is on the horizon, please be assured that I am fully confident God will meet our every need and that his grace will be with us every step of the way. Mary Immaculate and St. Joan of Arc, pray for us!

#### 11am Sunday Morning Mass Live-streamed!

Please join the entire St. Mary's & St. Joan's Parish Family for Sunday Mass online in real time! (<a href="https://www.face-book.com/StMarysStJoans">https://www.face-book.com/StMarysStJoans</a>). Also, please do not forget to give your offertory by way of mail or online giving (<a href="https://churchgiving.com/nonprofit/login.html">https://churchgiving.com/nonprofit/login.html</a>?pc=h6ib9979).

#### **Daily Mass Update!**

We are taking walk-ins at all of our daily Masses Monday through Thursday. The typical Tuesday 8am daily Mass at St. Joan's has resumed. All St. Mary's & St. Joan's parishioners are welcome to attend any of our daily Masses on both campuses Monday through Thursday. We will now only be live-streaming the Wednesday daily Mass for the month of July. If you are still feeling uncomfortable with going to a weekend Mass, we would encourage you to attend any one of our daily Masses. You can also join Bishop Lucia for his daily Masses Monday through Friday by visiting this link:

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL7OV2qwFf3HQ3wCC9UFLkKTZozJeZHSFO. He livestreams his daily Masses every day from the Cathedral.

### Catholicism 101 Update

This week's episode of Catholicism 101 on Wednesday, July 22. will be the last for the summer. We will have run this program for 8 consecutive weeks. Father Hage will be taking a break during the month of August and will be returning to this online platform in September.

## **Consolation Ministers – July**

<u>St. Joan's</u> –Lona Dahlem (495-6478), Chuck Molloy (684-9398) & Paula Curtis (684-9058)

**St. Mary's** – Janice Swain (315-529-8755) and Sabrina Craven (315-263-7012)

# **Monday Night Lights!**

Father Hage will be hearing confessions on a weekly basis every Monday night from 5pm to 6pm at St. Mary's. Confessions will be heard at the entryway of the church, so people can stand outside in the fresh air while making their confession. Father Hage will be seated at a safe distance of six feet away inside the narthex of the church. Please wear a mask when you come to confession.

#### Parish Family Rosary (Homes United in Prayer)

Please join ARS in praying a Rosary from your homes every Thursday at 7pm. "The family that prays together, stays together." This is one way to keep our parishioners united in prayer from their homes. We will be offering the praying of the Rosary for an end to the coronavirus pandemic and that our faith communities remain unharmed.

# St. Mary's Golf Tourney Update

Due to COVID-19 limitations, the St. Mary's Golf Tournament has officially been cancelled for 2020. There will be no tournament this September. We look forward to next year's tournament on Father's Day weekend in the summer of 2021.

#### **Divine Mercy Chaplet (Homes United in Prayer)**

Please join St. Joseph's Society in praying a Divine Mercy Chaplet from your homes every Friday at 3pm. The Divine Mercy Chaplet will be offered for all people who have died due to the coronavirus pandemic and for the consolation of their families. <a href="https://www.thedivinemercy.org/message/devotions/pray-the-chaplet">https://www.thedivinemercy.org/message/devotions/pray-the-chaplet</a>

# The Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius Loyola: A 30week Online Adventure in Prayer

The Spiritual Renewal Center is offering the classic Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius Loyola in a thirty-week online format. After more than 500 years, the Spiritual Exercises still bring people to a closer relationship with Christ through the Scriptures. In the 30 years the Center has offered this program, 100s of people from many Christian traditions have completed the Exercises. Beginning September 15 and continuing through May, the program takes place Tuesdays, 1–3 PM. This includes time with an individual prayer guide and a group teaching session. Each participant commits to 30-60 minutes of daily personal prayer with prescribed materials. For more information or to apply, contact Sr. Marise at 315-447-9887 or <a href="mariseosf@gmail.com">mariseosf@gmail.com</a>. Space is limited, so register now! <a href="https://www.spiritualrenewalcenter.com/">https://www.spiritualrenewalcenter.com/</a>

#### **Please Offer Prayers:**

For those who are ill, especially: Louise MacDonnell, Michael K. Dugan, John Moore, Amber Buell, Brenda Thieben, David Lemery, Alex LaBrague, Nancy Cocker, Dick Cocker, Phyllis Harris, Jacob Lamb, Mike Harry, Mary Lou Sacco Crouch, James Marcellus, Mandy McCracken, Gertrude Federici, Helen Bonhotal, Nicholas Respecki, Bethany Merenda, Jim Jackson, Jim Eiholzer, Catherine Jones, Catherine Albrecht Hanson, Theresa Blass, Mary Messere, Kaitlin Nagle, Richard Foligno, Eddie Kunze, Valorie Gunther, Michelle Atkinson, Diane Needham, Anthony Somma, Toni and Larry Barns, Alyssa Hinkis, Carol Benzoni, John Wells, Bobby D'Angelo, Hannah Karlson, Mike & Sarah Periard, Dana Camp, Emily Carroll, Gertrude and Malcolm Pownall, Roy Rolle, Roy Roher, Mark Losee, Thomas Fadale, Joan Gorton, John Monahan, Christine Webb, Patti Van Voorhis, Carolyn Depta, Margaret Peer, Marsha Roberts, Michael Bartlett, Dorothy Lynch, Esther Davis, Shane Gallup, Robin Maciag, Mark Naef, Mary Golley, Maria Braun, Katherine Peck, John Bellan, Gladys Graham, Gerald Hayes, Dan Koehl, Jave Parsons, Larry Winters, Jennier Follett, and all those on our prayer lines.

For all in the Military, especially: SPC Ryan Fowler; 2LT Shelly Respecki; SGT Wade Curtis; PO Dan Molloy, USN; SGT Ian Witchley; LT Andrew Stopchick, USN; GySgt Greg Palmere, USMC; and Corp. Wayne Lyrek, USMC; Cameron Fisher, Staff Sgt.

For all Medical Professionals, especially: Kerri Taylor, Jennifer Meyers, Ellen Larson, Ray Meeks, Annemarie Glouse, Stefanie Zombek, Stanley Zombek, Sean Fadale, Jen Mansfield, Donna Pisiak-Relf, Jonathan Eastman, Stephen Jackowski, Emma VanVoorhis, Chelly Crouch, and all others on the front lines of this pandemic.

#### New Book Study on Cardinal John Henry Newman!

Kevin Walker has graciously agreed to facilitate a book study on Newman's, *The Idea of a University*. David Dudrick has graciously agreed to host these meetings in his backyard. This book study will be especially helpful to those connected to Colgate and SUNY Morrisville. The next bi-weekly meeting will take place Tuesday, July 21, at 7pm. Please email Kevin Walker at <a href="kwalker@colgate.edu">kwalker@colgate.edu</a> to RSVP. Also, feel free to invite anyone who you think would be interested in this kind of study. All are welcome.

#### Bishop's Vocation Picnic: The Tenth Hour

THIS EVENT WILL BE 100% OUTDOORS! Please join Bishop Lucia for his annual vocation picnic on Wednesday, August 5, from 4pm to 8pm at Christ the King Retreat House in Syracuse. The Tenth Hour is an evening of dinner, conversation, prayer, and discernment with our bishops, priests, seminarians, and religious sisters from the Diocese of Syracuse. Jeremy Bobak will be leading us in Praise & Worship! You must register for this event before Monday, August 3. All pastors and their youth and young adult ministers are welcome to attend with their young people. This event is co-ed and is intended for young people between the ages of 14 and 19 years old. You can register by contacting Elizabeth Garn at <a href="mailto:vocations@syrdio.org">vocations@syrdio.org</a> or by visiting our official Facebook event: <a href="https://www.face-">https://www.face-</a>

book.com/events/542774699751240/.

#### **Liturgical Ministers Update**

St. Mary's & St. Joan's will resume its typical Liturgical Ministers schedule for Altar Servers, Lectors, and Eucharistic Ministers the weekend of August 22/23. If you are interested in joining one of these Liturgical ministries for the Fall, please contact the parish office by Monday, July 27. Sacristans will be able to return to their usual work after the weekend of August 22/23 as well.

# What are the Groups that Support the Pastor/Administrator/Parish Life Director in the Care of the Parish and its Ministries?

The Parish Finance Council is mandated for every parish by Canon Law (Canon 537). This council aids the pastor/administrator/parish life director in the administration of parish assets. It is made up of lay members of the parish with expertise in these matters. They work for the good of the parish and its ministry.

The Parish Pastoral Council is mandated by the bishop for each parish in the diocese. This council in conjunction with the pastor/administrator/parish life director, works to foster the pastoral ministry of the parish. They do this by creating a vision and a sense of mission for the whole community. Our recently elected Pastoral Council members for St. Joan's are Dan Koehl (Trustee), Charles Molloy (Trustee), Chris Doroshenko (Pastoral Council President), Joe Sternburg, May Helmer, Paula Curtis, Jason Tomcho, and Brian Koehl. These members are the official representatives of the St. Joan of Arc faith community.

Our recently elected Pastoral Council members for St. Mary's are Mark Curtis (Trustee), April Taranto (Trustee), David Dudrick (Pastoral Council President), Susanne Hunt, Nancy Roberts, Kevin Delaney, and Barb Albrecht. These members are the official representatives of the St. Mary's faith community.

#### **Mental Health during Pandemic**

#### St. Joan of Arc News

#### St. Joan's Financial Support – 7-12

Ordinary	\$676.00
Fuel	20.00
Unbound	2.00

#### St. Joan of Arc Mailing Address

The mailing address for St. Joan of Arc is P.O. Box 1087, Morrisville, NY 13408. Mail offertory here.

# \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

# St. Mary's News

# St. Mary's Parish Financial Support – 7-12

Weekly Ordinary

3,596.22

Please remember us in your will

# **Hamilton Food Cupboard**

The summer food program at the Hamilton Food Cupboard begins the week of June 15. As you know, with students out of school, many families struggle with the increased food need in the home. The Hamilton Food Cupboard runs a summer program, providing the essentials to residents in need. Every year, all the churches contribute to the food cupboard to help meet this need. St. Mary's has been asked to contribute tuna, mayo, and bread, but we are not limited to this contribution. The Food Cupboard is also interested in collecting gently used or new children's books. Due to the circumstances, we are asking people to take their contributions directly to the Food Cupboard, across from the Hamilton Fire department. As always, we are very thankful for your generosity.

The Sanctuary light is lit in memory of Rocky Faraone by Better Faraone

